WES SBDM Meeting March 1, 2016

Mr. Poer called March 1st  SBDM meeting to order at 4:00 pm.

Members present: David Poer, Amy Hickman, Elisa Gray, Kacie Peer, Anna Thompson, Emily Barker, and Olivia Mendez.  Natalie Wolfe was absent.
Guests present:  Jeremy Winters
Discussion from Guests:  4th Grade Field Trip to NKU to see Annie Jr.  Mrs. Thompson spoke to council about the play.  NKU will reimburse us for the fuel.  They will also tour NKU.  The trip date is May 6th.  Approved by Council.
Minutes from February:  Reviewed and Approved with corrections.
Finances:  Reviewed and Approved by council.  
Invoices:  Reviewed and Approved by council. 

Principal’s Report:  
Front Entrance:  Front doors from outside into the vestibule are on a timer; opening at 7:15am and closing at 4pm.  The doors leading into the hallway also open at the same time as the front doors, but lock at 8am.  Someone will be in the office watching to make sure parents/guests do not go into the hallway.  Once in the vestibule after 8am, a guest will have to be buzzed into the office and if cleared, may enter the school by being buzzed out of the office door leading into the hallway.  We are still waiting on another buzzer for one of the doors, right now one buzzer opens both doors leading into and out of the office.  Also, we are waiting on the “A Phone” to be installed.  This will be a speaker/camera/video all in one.  There will be a monitor on the secretary desk that we can view a driver’s license when needed.

Fundraising Requests:  Girls on the Run (Christine Thibault-coach):
	Edwardo’s Night-will donate a percentage of the sales.  Parents will clean tables and seat customers.
	McDonald’s Burger Bash
	Skyline-a percentage of sales will be donated when the customer presents the flyer upon check out.
			All three fundraisers were Approved by Council.

	Academic Team:  The academic team did well.  They came in 3rd.  It takes a lot of confidence to buzz in at a match.  We are very proud of our students.

 	Traveling League Basketball:  We had approximately 150 students involved in basketball and cheerleading.  Our program is very successful.  The skill level is continuing to get better.  Mr. Poer is very appreciative of our volunteer coaches that help our students.  They put in a lot of time and are not paid.  Mrs. Gray expressed a concern of an angry parent confronting a coach.  Mr. Poer expressed regret for this having occurred; he stated he will work with the athletic directors to put policy and procedures in place to help prevent in the future. 

COMPREHENSIVE SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN:
	Goal 7:  Reduce the Average combined reading and math novice ratings for all students from 11.8% in 2015 to 5% in 2019:  Council reviewed the strategies and activities in the Comprehensive Improvement Plan. Mr. Poer stated the accountability weights have changed; the new weights are equally distributed between achievement, gap, and growth (33.3% each). One half of the Gap goal is determined by the percentage of novice compared to the previous year. The other half of the Gap score is calculated in the same manner as in the past. 






COVERAGE OF MEETING TOPICS:
	Policy Review-Head Lice: Council continued discussion of the elementary head lice policy from the previous meeting and how it compares to the district policy.  After some discussion and reading aloud the district head lice policy, Mr. Poer recommend council eliminate the elementary policy.   Approved by Council    Council will have the 2nd reading during the June meeting.

	Staffing Allocations:  Mr. Poer discussed the tentative certified staffing sheets with council.  The sheet shows statutory maximum class sizes as follows:
		Grade Level				maximum students
		Primary grades (K-3)				24
		Grade four					28
		Grade five and six				29
		Grade seven through grade twelve		31

As of today our enrollment for Kindergarten-5th Grade is 401 students.  We currently have 20 teachers.  For the school year of 2016-2017 we will have 19 teachers.  Elementary will lose a teaching position.  Mr. Poer discussed with council the information that was in the handout on how the number of teacher positions was determined.  Council will go through the allocations and will discuss more at the next meeting.  Mr. Poer told council if they have any questions to let him know.  Mrs. Barker suggested speaking to Kindergarten, 1st grade, and 2nd grade teachers to discuss their classes (behavior, etc). Council also inquired about any schools having success with a split class.

Schedule Program Review Presentations:  Mr. Poer recommended hearing the presentation of one program review at each of our remaining council meetings this fiscal year. Mr. Poer will work out a schedule with the program review chairs. Council Approved.
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VERIFY NEXT MEETING DATE:  March 29th, 4pm
